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The chilly new year with its arctic 
weather is upon us still at the time 
of writing. Let us, therefore, turn 
our thoughts straightaway to warm­
er channels, to sunny Algeria and 

the Mission's activities there. 

FROM THE SECRETARY'S 
DESK 

Algiers, January, 1963. 

News of Missionary Personnel, 
and others. 

Mr. and Mrs. Buckenham moved to 
their new home on 21st November; 
the address ,is : No. 8 Bungalow, 
Eckling Grange, East Dereham, Nor­
folk, England. 

Miss Grautoff left London on 18th 
Decemlber, in company with a friend 
(Mrs. Bland), to spend several weeks 
in the South of France. 

Miss Gow has written from Dundee, 
where she has had another attack of 
influenza. She has, however, been 
a,ble to do some speaking on behalf 
of the A.M.B., and has spoken at 7 
meetings in the Dundee district during 
the past 2 or 3 months. 

50 cents (U.S.A) 
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Miss Russell an..J Mademoiselle Guibe 
report from Blida that the classes for 
girls are going well, but numbers 
have dropped at the boys' class. 

The Misses Clark and Powell write 
from Relizane : "Things are gradu­
ally returning to normal here from 
the point of view of the work. The 
women are comdng back to the house, 
and we are able to visit a little 
more." 

Mademoiselle Chollet, at Setif, has 
been having about 12 girls to the 
class, half of whom are new ones. 

Madame Lull is having good numbers 
of girls to the Sunday School 
at Tolga - there were 62 on 
25th November. They became excited 
at the prospect of Christmas. After 
school hours, all go for a walk if it is 
fine, or play in the classroom if wet. 
The Thursday class has been divided 
into two - the smallest girls now 
come on Wednesdays instead. Two 
older girls (former pupils) who are 
not yet married, come frequently. 
There is a good spirit in the v;liage 
and all are friendly with M:3.dame 
Lull. She is also helping Helene. who 
has many sick people to treat, for 
there is no doctor and a shortage of 
medicine. 



The girls' class at Dar Naama, El­
Biar, had not been re-started this 
autumn, but Mrs. Longley is tempo­
rarily helping in the Thursday classes 
of the Mennonri.te Mission, at the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. Stetter. Visit­
ing has been continued, sometimes in 
company with a misionary of the 
North Africa Mission. 

Mr. and Mrs. Isaacs left El-Biar on 
4th Decemlber for the Sahara. 

As we begin the New Year we have 
to report the resignation of two 
members of the A.M.B. 

Mademoiselle Germaine Chollet has 
felt oblJi.ged, for health and other 
reasons, to leave the :Mission and re­
turn to Switzerland. She came to 
Algeria in 194 7 to help Mademoiselle 
Bulticaz at Bou-Saada. In 1952 they 
both left Bou-Saada to work at Ain­
Arnat, where Mademoiselle Butticaz 
died in 1957. In 1959 Mademoiselle 
Chollet moved into the town of Setif. 
Now this station is temporarily closed, 
as there is no missionary available to 
replace her at present. 

Miss Bella Gow, who has been on an 
extended furlough in Scotland, has 
also been obliged to leave the Mission 
on account of her health. She came to 
Algeria in 1959 and had been sta­
tioned at El-Biar. 

We shall miss these two workers 
from the fellowship on the Field, and 
pr2y that God will guide them in the 
fu~urc_ 

M:u V. A. C. Wood, who has been 
residing at Algiers House, Ealing, 
since September 1962, is, at the time 

2 

of wrliting, not too well and has had 
to go to a nursing home, locally. We 
feel sure that those who know her, 
would like to join us in praying for 
her speedy recovery. 

The following tribute to the late 
Miss I. K. Nash was written by a 
business man in Toug,gourt : 

"We learnt with much sadness of 
the death of Miss Nash, for she won 
the sympathy of all in Touggourt, as 
much by her goodness as by the 
courage and unselfishness wlrth which 
she unflaggingly carried on her 
work." P. G. Longley. 

P. G. and E. E. Longley 

REPORT FROM ALGIERS 
(EL BIAR): 

July• December, 1962. 

There are still many wide open 
doors for visiting in this distrli.ct. 
Througout the period visiting has 
been continued, sometimes in compa­
ny with a missionary of the North 
Africa Mission. Due to Jack of work­
ers in the Mission, some homes have 
not been visited as frequently as they 
might have been. In July and August 
visits were made to the Bertraria 
Hospital, EI-Biar. 

The class for girls at Dar Naama 
ha5 not been re-opened this Autumn. 
Mrs. Longley is helping at the Thurs­
day Girls' Classes of the Mennonite 
Mission in EI-B;ar, as already men­
tioned. 

Although there have been no regu­
lar women visitors on Friday aFter­
noons since early October, a consi-



derablc number of Algerian adults 
and children have called for various 
reasons during this half-year, in great 
contrast to the preceeding 3 or 4 
months. 

Eleven members of the " Send the 
Light " team ( connected with the 
" Operation Mobilization" movement) 
have made Dar Naama their head­
quarters since the end of Novembei-, 
while they have been distributing 
Christian literature and Gospel Cor­
respondence Course leaflets in the 
ci:ty and ddstrict of Algiers. We have 
been glad to have them with us. 
Previous to their stay in Algiers, 
they visited Tlemcen and Relizane. 

A Christmas Service in Ambic was 
held at Dar Naama on Sunday after­
noon December 23rd. It was conducted 
by Si Embarek of the Bible Society 
and attended by 34 adults ( of whom 
23 were Algeri<J.ns) and 8 children. 
We rejoice at the increased number 
who came this year. 

E. Clark RELIZANE 
and October - December, 1962. 

A. E. Powell 

It is with a sense of much tha:,ks­
giving to God that we are able to 
report a steady resunption of the 
work in this corner of Hi3 vineyard, 
after a period of several months when 
work was almost at a standstill. 

The visiting on the whole, has been 
quite encouraging, although there is 
a good deal of fear and suspicion, 
which we trust will be dispelled in 
due course. The women also are be­
ginning to return to the house again. 
I~ was good to be welcomed once 
more by our regulars after a lapse 
of sev<>ral months. 
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The highlight of this session was 
the visit of a team of keen young 
Christian workers, known as the 
" Send the Light " team. They arrived 
in wha:L looked ldke a large furniture­
removal van and caused quite a sen­
sation! People crowded round, think­
ing it was a mdbile cinema. The team 
visited thC! town from on~ end to the 
other, selling and distributing Chris­
tian Uterature, also leaflets nvi ting 
people to avail themselv. s of a free 
Bible Correspondence Course, organ­
ised by the North Africa Mission. 
They had very good response every­
where, and experienced great liberty 
in the distribution of the literature. 
They felt that this was due to 
ground prepared by prayer. There 
were one or two interesting contacts, 
which we hope to follow up. We felt 
their coming was at God's appointed 
time, for, had they come sooner, they 
would not have had the same liberty 
to work. Since we know that God 
was in it, we are trusting Him for 
a Harvest of souls. We have been 
asked a few times if they are coming 
back this way soon, which has 
given us opportunities for conversa­
tion in the things that matter. 

The front door leading from the 
garden of the mission house boa:sts 
of a very nice step, which provides 
convenient, though limited seating 
accommodation for a number of men 
and large numbers of children at all 
hours of the day. This has made pos­
sible a little doorstep evangelism on 
several occasions in the past months. 
We have also been able to have con­
versation with the stallholders in the 
market and in the streets and shops 
we visit. 

We have been made very conscious 
these past weeks that no good thing 
will the Lord withhold from them 



that walk up1ightly, and we pray 
that we may so walk with our God 
that indeed no good thing, namely. 
the salvation of the men, women 
and children around us, shall be 
withheld. 

P. Russell 

and BUDA 
J. Guibi October - December, 1962. 

The keynote of the past quarter 
has had to be, unfortunately, "Work­
men." When the Autumn rains be­
gan, the house leaked like a sieve and 
something had to be done about it, 
immediately. Men around the premi­
ses put a stop to women's meetings 
and also to our visiting them in 
their own homes. 

We did not attempt to begin classes 
for the children until after they had 
celebrated Independence Day, on Nov. 
1 and Madmoiselle Guibe's little day 
school re-opened on Nov. 16. 

Throughout the term the girls came 
in very good spirit to the weekly 
Bible Class, but the boys fluctuated 
in numbers. On one occasion, they 
were so excited that we could not 
admit them. They took their revenge 
by wiring up the front gate, in an 
attempt to prevent us from going to 
Church. During December, they seem­
ed calmer, though determined not to 
answer questions on the lessons, or 
to take any part in singing hymns 
and choruses. The climax was reached 
when the girls came to their Christ­
mas treat on Dec. 20. Contrary to 
rules. they were attended by a 
crowd of boys, who refused to depart, 
insulting us and spitting at the girls 
. . . When the party was over and 
everyone ready to go home, it was 
impossible to open the padlock on the 
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front gate. Finally, the 32 guests had 
to leave by a side door. There and 
then, we decided to cancel the Boys' 
treat and the only one who received 
a present was M. who had just been 
admitted to hospital, and was, there­
fore safely out of mischief, for the 
time being. 

During October we made a trLp to 
MiJ.iana and two journeys to L'Arba 
in a fruitless attempt to help a Chris­
tian brother, who was " under the 
weather." 

On Dec. 19, a telegram informed 
us that the old Arab, who lived on the 
premises and had been missing for 
four days, had just filed in hospital. 
The authorities explained that he was 
not ill, but merely tha-t his last day 
had come . . . He was a very self­
satisfied Moslem, but we learnt one 
big lesson from him. In blistering 
heat and biting cold, alike, he had one 
comment to make and they were the 
last words we heard him utter: 

" Praise the Lord! Praise the Lord! 
Praise the Lord ! " 

M Lull CHRISTMAS AND 
NEW YEAR AT TOLGA 

The Christmas celebrations are 
over. I wiU describe them brief1ly for 
you. 

Pastor Grellet, of Constantine, 
arr,ived with his family on Wednesday 
26th December, and a:t 2.30 p.m. We 
made a start. Madame Grellet told 
the girls a short story, and then 
Pastor Grenet gave the Christmas 
message. We also had carols and 
recitation of Bible verses. 

On leaving, each girl chose her 
present. 84 had come, including some 
former pupils who were so happy at 
being together again in their beloved 
classroom. 



Over cups of tea, these older girls 
were able to talk happily together. 
One of them was married three 
months ago. 

Next morning, 130 boys were 
squeezed in round the Christmas 
Tree. In the afternoon, 194 girls who 
do not attend the regular classes, and 
25 women heard the Christmas story. 

On Sunday 6th January, I had about 
50 children at Sunday School. 
May God speak to all their young 
hearts. 

The children of a People's Mission 
- a certain Christian Brotherhood 
in Paris - sent 22 parcels of books 
and games for the children of Tolga. 
What is marvellous and touching 
about this, is that these children live 
in a working-class area, but they 
wanted other children to know the 
Joy of Christmas, and so they made 
great sacrifices. Please pray that God 
will give them too, a great deal of 
joy in the giving. 

D. B. Edge A TEDEUM 
TAPESTRY 

What more invigorating and con­
soling thought could one share at the 
beg.inrJng of another year, than that 
which may be found among Oswald 
Ohambers' sayings. 

"Notion your mind with the idea 
that God is there. If once the mind 
is notioned on that line, when we are 
in difficulties it is as easy as breath­
ing to remember, ' Why, my Father 
knows all about it!' It is not an 
effort, it comes naturally. 

Don't be disturbed to-day by 
choughts about to-morrow, leave to­
morrow alone, and bank in confidence 
on God's organization of what you 
do not see." 

Yes, praise be, Our Heavenly 
Father knows all about it, and in that 
assurance we can go forward in 1963. 

PRAYER CYCLE 

Monday: 

Tuesday: 

Wednesday: 

Thursdaly: 

Friday: 

Saturday: 

Sunday: 

" ... and bringing into captivity every thought to 

the obedience of Ghrist." ii Corinthians X, 5. 

Algiers 

Blida 
Miliana 

Relizane 

Tlemcen 

Setif 

Tolga 
fouggourt 

Mr. & Mrs. P. G. Longley. 

Miss P.M. Russell & Mlle. J. Guibe. 
Miss M. D. Grautoff (temporarily in Fran..:eJ. 

The Misses E. Clark & A. E. Powell. 

(Temporarily closed). 

Madame Lull. 

London Centre Mi-ss D. B. Edge and Missiomii,ies, incluJu,ng 
Miss V. A. C. Wood, at Algiers House. 

J{ev. & Mrs. R. J. Waine and family (temporaril, 
in England). 

Please re111e111ber alsu, 1he members of the Lxec111ive Cum111i1t,·,·. Algiers. 
and of the Home Council, London. 




